VI.

Winner School District 59-2
Superintendent Advisory Meeting
February 9, 2022

Greetings from Mr. Morehart

Enrollment Summary Report

Reports from Staff Members

Reports from Community Members

Reports from RSTED

Discussion amongst members




Superintendent Advisory Committee Meeting Notes

Winner School District

Administration Building — Mr. Morehart’s office
1:00 PM

Feb 9, 2022

Members present: Val Ewing, Haley Barfuss, Danielle Kucera, Marilyn Herman, Julie Manke, Diane
Kludt, Winona DeSersa, Krista Antoine, DeAnne Felix, Kevin Morehart, DeAnne Felix

Members absent: Francis Brandis, Alma Small, Becky Sitting Bear, Sherry Lafferty, Kim DeMers,
Member Reports:

Mr. Morehart talked about enroliment which is dropping. He also discussed the active killer training
with the PD. Our staff made bags for medical staff.

Diane - Covid cases are low and 100 Day is next week.
Julie — School board meeting is the 14™. A board retreat is tonight.

Marilyn — It is tough getting kids to school. She is frustrated with the parents. She informed parents
that she is just transportation and not there to force them to go. There was a very long conversation of
COVID and the tribe.

Danielle — Still working hard to connect with families and increase attendance. She feels a little
defeated on calling just like Marilyn. Friday school helps.

Wenona- Talked about her own son and some other concerns.

Haley — Girls group is going. She has been working with some students who are struggling. Student
council is selling candy bars and ring pops for Valentine’s Day. No more phones in the middle school.

DeAnne- Feels attendance will only get worse. There is a lot stressing families out. Other family
members are raising children.

Krista — Should prosecute parents for not sending children.

Val — 91 girls signed up for cheer camp. Girls group did community service with cards. They also did a
paper crumpling activity. They are planning a MS dance in April/May. It is scholarship season. There
are 5 NA seniors who are on track. FCCLA did well at regions.

Next meeting will be March 9, 2022




